

## CITY OF WILLIAMS LAKE

## 450 MART STREET, WILLIAMS LAKE, BRITISH COLUMBIA V2G 1N3 TELEPHONE 250-392-2311 FAX 250-392-4408

December 19, 2018

File: 0530-08

Central Cariboo / City of Williams Lake Joint Committee

c/o Cariboo Regional District Suite D, 180 Third Avenue North Williams Lake, BC V2G 2A4 c/o City of Williams Lake 450 Mart Street Williams Lake, BC V2G 1N3

RE: Lake City Secondary, Williams Lake Campus – Request for Support

City Council considered the above matter at its regular meeting held December 18, 2018. Quoted hereunder is Resolution No. 478/18 as passed at that meeting:

"That the letter from School District No. 27's Lake City Secondary - Williams Lake Campus dated December 5, 2018 requesting monetary support toward the purchase of new wrestling mats for their wrestling program be received and referred to the Central Cariboo / City of Williams Lake Joint Committee for further consideration."

This item has subsequently been referred to the January 23, 2019 Central Cariboo / City of Williams Lake Joint Committee meeting for consideration.

Please contact the undersigned at 250-392-1773 if you have any questions in this regard.

Yours truly,

Cindy Bouchard Corporate Officer

CB/rs Attachment







School District No. 27 (Cariboo-Chilcotin)

## LAKE CITY SECONDARY - WILLIAMS LAKE CAMPUS

640 Carson Drive, Williams Lake, BC V2G 1T3

Phone: 250-392-6284 Fax: 250-392-3362

Date Rec'd		Via Mail
File No.	0630-68	Scanned
Referred	<b> ∠</b> Mayor	Council
	Cncl Agenda	
	cowc	
	Committee	
	Staff	
RM		

December 5, 2018

Mayor Walt Cobb The City of Williams Lake 450 Mart Street, Williams Lake, B.C. V2G 1N3

Dear Mayor Cobb,

I am writing on behalf of our schools wrestling program in the hopes that we may secure some funds towards the purchase of new wrestling mats for the school program. Our coach who has been dedicated to the program for the past few years is Ian Pare, who is a passionate volunteer parent. The program consists of 45 athletes from grades three to twelve. These athletes gather with Ian on Tuesday and Thursday evenings for practice.

The mat that the students have been training on was gained from Kamloops 2 years ago and is very close to the end of its shelf life.

Any funds which could possibly be provided would be extremely beneficial to the training and overall performance of our athletes when they represent our city, and in Tyleen Scaiano's case our Country.

Thank you for your consideration.

Gregg Gaylord

Principal

Lake City Secondary School